
 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 
To:   Parks & Recreation Advisory Board (PRAB) 
 
From:  Office of Financial Management & Budget (OFMB)   
  
Date:  9/7/2021 
  
Subject: Sales Surtax Revenue & Expenditure Report 
   

 
 
The purpose of this memo is to provide the Parks & Recreation Advisory Board with the Sales Surtax 
Revenue and Expenditure report for the meeting on September 7, 2021.  
 
As of July 31, 2021, the Village of Wellington collected $3,251,071 in Surtax revenues on a 
$3,000,000 budget or approximately 108% of budgeted revenues. Since inception, Wellington has 
collected $19,458,779 in Surtax revenues.   
 
The Fiscal Year 2020/2021 budget was prepared using the best available information to estimate 
revenues in the current economic environment.  A conservative estimate of $1.8 million in Sales 
Surtax revenue was budgeted and this amount has been fully received. Council approved a budget 
amendment for an additional $1.2 million in Sales Surtax revenue at their June 8, 2021 meeting and 
the revenues were allocated to the Town Center Phase II project that is currently in the design 
phase.   
 
We are currently preparing the Fiscal Year 2022 Budget to present to Council at their September 13, 
2021 meeting. We have earmarked Surtax funding for planning and soft costs for the Community 
Park, the Aquatics Complex and the Sheriff Substation.  These were discussed as part of Council’s 
2021 Directions Workshop. Further information will be presented as the Fiscal Year 2022 Budget 
develops. 
 
The capital expenditures for the period ended July 31, 2021 are outlined below for each surtax project 
with project budget and prior year expenditures. 
 

Surtax Project Project Budget FY 2021 Expenses FY 2020 Expenses 

 Town Center $3,186,000 $625,434 $2,118,576 

 WCHS Sports Complex $14,881,783 $6,962,735 $5,524,370 

 Skate Park Renovations $150,000 $129,790 $0 

  Total Expenses  $7,717,959 $7,642,946 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 The WCHS project has incurred a total of $12,580,547 in project costs for design work and 
construction. Village Council awarded contracts totaling $12,212,904 to Kaufman Lynn and 
Kimley Horn for construction and construction administration.  These funds were encumbered 
in May 2020 when the contracts were finalized.  The Phase I stadium field is completed. The 
Phase II track & field and batting cages are completed.  The Phase III maintenance building, 
basketball courts and concession building are completed. The Grand Opening was on June 
16, 2021 at the beautiful new complex! 

 The Town Center Promenade Project opened in late May 2020.  Two additional docks were 
installed in March 2021. The playground was constructed and completed in July 2021. 

 Town Center Phase II: Engenuity Group has completed the “as-built” survey of Town Center. 
The survey work included Village Hall, Wellington Community Center, Scott’s Place, Lake 
Wellington Professional Center, the amphitheater, and Ken Adams Way. The survey located 
above ground utilities and took spot elevations, which are key data sets to be used in the 
pending design work for Town Center Phase II. The survey is under review by the Strategic 
Planning and Engineering Departments. 

 The Skate Park was closed for safety concerns. Village Council approved the contract for 
construction on March 9, 2021 with an estimated project cost of $150,000.  The construction 
was completed in July and the Skate Park reopened on August 5, 2021.  

 Note:  We are experiencing some delays because of material supply shortages.  We are 
working with all our vendors to adjust schedules as we receive notification of delays.  We are 
also working on project budgeting because of significant materials price increases.   

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 
 
 



 

 

 


